20-June-06


Notes for

Dark Energy Survey (DES)

Working Group Meeting (WGM)

Tuesday, June 13, 2006
1:00 – 3:00 PM in the Snake Pit

Attending:  Ed Temple, TJ Sarlina, Brenna Flaugher, Jim Annis, Wyatt Merritt, Paul Philp, Hugh “Mont” Montgomery, Jeff Appel, Greg Bock, Douglas Tucker, John Peoples, Dean Hoffer

1) Discuss DES Timeline [Ed/Dean]

July 25-27 Directors review.

Construction start early in FY2008

CD-1 will be a paper review.

· Has this been confirmed as a paper review?

· Strictly not, but nothing has been suggested otherwise.

Plans are for Acquisition Strategy approval in September. 

Plans are for a DOE CD-2 Review in Spring 2007, with a corresponding Director’s Review preceding it. 

Documents supporting a CD1 review need to be ready in a July timeframe.

It was noted that P5 is actively discussing DES.

2) DES Status / Progress on All CD-1 Documentation [Wyatt]  Had a goal of Friday, June 16 for drafts of all.  Use EXCEL Spreadsheet provided earlier or a modified version with dates of actuals and projections.  Be sure to include status and description of the Resource Loaded Schedule.

Wyatt’s Report

A new version of the CDR (v0.9) was distributed last Friday (June 9, 2006).

Paul has put out a version 0 of Acquisition Strategy.

ACTION ITEM [Wyatt/others?]:  Send comments to Paul on the Acquisition Strategy.

PPEP v0 has been returned to Paul with some comments..

ACTION ITEM [Brenna]: Fill in PPEP tables based on schedule.

Wyatt has produced a Preliminary Hazard Analysis Report (v0.1) by editing the corresponding Minerva document.  This document definitely needs ESH review.
ACTION ITEM [???]:  Identify someone with a safety background to look over the Preliminary Hazard Analysis Report.
The charge has been approved and the agenda is in progress for the Verification of Mission Need (DOE or Fermilab CD1 Review).

The Preliminary PMP v0.2 has been written.   There was some discussion concerning what content should be in the PMP.  

ACTION ITEM [Brenna]: Write down our intentions for PMP for future discussion.

Work on the Preliminary PMP can go forward – and probably needs to go through the collaboration -- while Wyatt is away.

The Baseline Range for Cost, Schedule and Scope (preliminary Resource Loaded Schedule (RLS), Bases of Estimate (BOE), WBS Dictionary and Milestone Dictionary) is in review with TJ, Brenna, and Wyatt.

Work has begun on the Draft Risk Management Plan:  Wyatt has taken the NOvA plan, replaced some words (NOvA --> DES), and highlighted in blue what needs to be done.

Work has begun on the Draft Configuration Management Document:   as with the Draft Risk Management Plan, Wyatt has taken the NOvA document, replaced some words (NOvA --> DES), and highlighted in blue what needs to be done.

The Initial Value Management Document has not been started.

These last three documents – the Draft Risk Management Plan, the Draft Configuration Management Document, and the Initial Value Management Document are relatively small documents and are relatively easily written up.  Can we get someone else to write these up – e.g., Huan Lin, Jim Annis, or other members of the collaboration?

ACTION ITEM [???]:  Identify and task a member or members of the collaboration to help Wyatt write up the Draft Risk Management Plan, the Draft Configuration Management Document, and the Initial Value Management Document. 

It was noted in discussion that CD-4 requires acceptance of DECam at CTIO.

Brenna and TJ’s Report – Resource Loaded Schedule

The RLS was prepared using FY06 dollars.  The amounts are unburdened and unescalated.

We don’t want FY04  and 05 to appear on the RLS.; these years can be listed as generic R&D.  Do we want to start the RLS strictly at CD0?  Proposal:  start the RLS with FY06.  Keep the pre-FY06 info, but the reviewers and the DOE will not want to see it.  We do not want to give false impression that we were doing the project before CD0 was approved.  Just list the FY04 and FY05 as generic R&D.  If in-kind effort was spent in FY05, that might be shown (if so desired).   

The RLS “View” showing contributions by different partners would be useful to show to reviewers.  It still needs some updates/corrections.  There may be different ways to show the contributions from the different institutions.  E.g., there is some difficulty in how to deal with showing the procurement of the glass, as several institutions with different currencies are paying for it; one idea is to have institutions send the moneys to UCL and then cost it in pounds.

Is a funding profile necessary for CD1?  It is useful to have both a cost profile and a funding profile; guidance from Mont would be very useful.  

ACTION ITEM [Brenna & TJ]: Have profile ready in the next few days.

Brenna and TJ believe that there are one or two big things missing from the RLS, but are not sure what.  

Brenna has made some changes to the WBS 1 org chart.

It was noted during discussion here that, on big equipment projects like with CERN, there is no acceptance test.  The DECam project is different, since NOAO/CTIO will not accept the DECam until it passes tests.  We are trying to get list of requirements from NOAO/CTIO that DECam must meet for acceptance.

3) DES CD-1 Director’s Review [Ed]

a) Date: July 25-27, 2006 [Reserved]

Seems to be holding.

b) Charge [Done?]

Seems to be done.

c) Agenda [Well along]

Dean has made some modifications.

· Added intro by Mont as second talk on first day

· Shortened lunch on first day to make up the time.

· Other changes on 2nd day.

It was suggested that Josh’s and Alistair’s talks be switched to improve the flow of ideas.

Brenna has a set of possible talks for breakout sessions.

For the breakout sessions:  one member of each group will be the leader of the breakout session and a second member will be the driver of the schedule. (The driver will be someone who knows the schedule and can move around in MS Project to show the durations, schedule links, basis of estimate and resource loadings along with any other appropriate notes fields.)

Will video- or teleconferencing abilities be needed for the breakout session meetings?

Natalie Roe will need to be able to telephone in.
ACTION ITEM (Brenna):  Update agenda with new order of presentations, presenters names and identify breakout session leaders and MSP schedule drivers and send to Dean.
ACTION ITEM (John/others):  Send names  of those who will be attending the review dinner on 1st night to Dean (by 16th?).
i) DES identify ruthless Timekeeper to keep speakers on schedule

Ed will be the final arbiter, but there is a desire for a first line of defense.  

ACTION ITEM (John/Brenna) – Identify potential ruthless Timekeepers to keep speakers on schedule.

d) Current Status of Recruiting Reviewers 

There has been progress.  

Here are the results so far:

· CCD Packaging/Testing/Characterization

· Kahn, Kron – yes

· Lesser, Rockosi – no

· Jacoby -- possible replacement

· Damerell – plan to ask

· Readout Electronics

· Tschirhart, Wilson – yes

· R. Smith – maybe

· Optics/Mechanical/etc.

· Baum(?), Kerby – yes

· Epps, Stanek – no

· Fabricant – maybe

· Baldwin – silent

· Management

· Hoffer, Kaducak, Lindgren, Temple – yes

· Boroski, Mantsch – no

· Kahn, Kron – pt

· Cost

· Hoffer, Kaducak, Lindgren – yes

· Schedule

· Hoffer, Kaducak, Lindgren – yes

ACTION ITEM [Brenna]:  Contact Jack Baldwin to make sure that he got the letter of invitation from Ed. [Rich Kron did this today, Ed resent the invitation and Jack has responded that he can probably help here.]
e) Review web page; establish in late June and start posting material.

Plan: put them on the docdb until ready for reviewers, then place them on a publicly accessible website.

f) Cost “Drill Down” Executive Session example for a CD-1 Review

This occurs on the 2nd day of review.  

In the handouts for today’s meeting, there is a Cost/Schedule Review Guidance of CD2 (not CD1) requirements.  This should be used as a guide for assessing a baseline “range” or appropriate contingency.

During the discussion, it was noted that items in CDR v0.9 were described as high risk – in DOE-speak, we might want not to describe anything as high risk.

It was noted that, for the optics PDR, reviewers preferred to have review materials distributed  electronically rather than as hardcopies.  (For the optics PDR, the materials were actually distributed by passing a thumb drive around for reviewers to download materials onto their laptops.)

ACTION ITEM [Ed]:  Poll reviewers for their preference for the method of distributing the review materials – electronically or by hardcopy.

ACTION ITEM (TJ/Brenna):  Prepare a single page schedule of the project.

g) DES responses to June 2004 Preliminary Director’s Review Recommendations

4) Status of Open Action Items from the prior meetings: [Brenna/Wyatt]

a) Redistribute NOAO MOU and aggressively pursue getting it signed off.  [DES/Mont]

The NOAO MOU has been re-distributed.   Pier Oddone said that DES is a no-brainer and that Mont was in charge.  Mont has read the MOU.  Mont might wish to re-read it and see how its contents fit with the contents of the CD1 documents.  Getting it signed off is not the intention just yet.  We are working with it now, even though it is unsigned.  Getting it signed off is not a condition for CD1.

ACTION ITEM (Mont):  Re-read  MOU and see how its contents fit with the contents of the various CD1 documents.

Comment on MOU:  Three directors have read and signed off on it (in principle with no major objections, but not yet in writing) -- in particular, Mould and Oddone, who said there were no fundamental flaws.  There are some terms to the NOAO AOU which must be met; these terms drive some of the content of the MOU.

ACTION ITEM (All):  Re-read MOU.

b) Appoint a Project Manager for the DECam project. [Mont]

In progress.  John has sent a letter to Pier, which says that the collaboration is aware that it is at a point where it needs to appoint a Project Manager and which highly recommends Brenna for this post.  Fermilab does not appear to be against this recommendation.

c) Review the RLS. [Brenna/Ed/Dean]

Done, but there is a recognition that this will be an ongoing activity and that  there is a need for funding guidance.

d) Meet in about 2 weeks to double-check on readiness for July Dir Review. [DES/OPMO]

Done – we appear to be on track for a July review.

e) Update schedule and funding needs profile [Brenna/Mont].

Updates have been made, but this is an iterative/ongoing process.

f) Update agenda and send new version to Ed. [Brenna; DONE]

Will update again and send a new one.

g) Create initial draft of necessary CD-1 documents (Conceptual Design Report, Preliminary PEP, Preliminary PMP, Preliminary Hazard Analysis Report, …) needed within the next two weeks (ie by 6/14/2006).

Done (everything but Value Management).

h) Make sure Mont is aware of the funding needs, so that guidance can be given, a funding profile can be constructed, and the schedule can be iterated to fit within the funding profile. [John, Brenna, Wyatt]

See item “e”.

Next Meetings:

i) Friday, June 30, 2 pm, Black Hole

ii) Friday, July 7, 10 am, Snakepit

iii) Friday, July 14, 10 am, Snakepit

iv) Tuesday, July 18, 1 pm, Black Hole

v) Friday, July 21, 10 am, Snakepit

